
Dear José, 
 
This paper is finally in print. So, I am not just a logician after all. 
 
I was in Philadelphia for a few hours at the meeting and had lunch with M. Leblanc. 
Saw some others I hadn’t seen for years. Tempus fugit. 
 
My promotion was not recommended by the dean. You met him when you were here –
the one that can’t spell. He said my research was excellent, but my teaching not good 
enough –no grounds given for his opinion. Anything can happen around here, 
especially, with our new “old” south president. 
 
The first daffodils bloomed last week and we have had lots of sunshine. 75º today! 
 
Hope everything is fine. 
 
Devotedly, 
[Signatura] 
 
 
 
February twenty-third. 
 


